
September 17, 2024 

Tuesday, September 17, 2024, the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 

9:30 a.m. with Supervisors Talsma, Stevenson and Cupples present and accounted for; Chairman Talsma 

presiding. 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Cupples to approve a Contract between Jasper County, Iowa, 

and MercyOne Newton Medical Center Laboratory for 2024 County employee wellness checks. 

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to approve the updated HomeWav Contract to reflect 3 

years instead of 5 years.  

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to approve a supplemental agreement #2 with Snyder & 

Associates, Inc. for W. 129th St. S. and S. 96th Ave. W. in the amount of $15,000. 

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to approve a subscription with Verizon Connect (Reveal) 

for placing tracking devices in 47 vehicles and dash cameras on 32 vehicles for $1,835.82 per month for a 

total of 12 months.  

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Cupples to approve a quote from Denco Highway Construction in 

the amount of $62,988.12 to repair bridge decks on J05, J10, and K32. 

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Cupples to approve a liquor license for Fore Seasons Bar & Grill. 

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA 

 Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to approve the tax rate summary report for the 2023 

assessed year.  

 YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

 Motion by Sevenson, seconded by Cupples to approve claims paid through September 17, 2024. 

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

 Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to approve the Board of Supervisors minutes from 

September 10, 2024. 

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

There were no Board Appointments. 

County Attorney, Scott Nicholson spoke out about calls his office has been receiving from the public 

regarding campaign signs being placed in yards without permission.  

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to adjourn the regular meeting and enter into the work 

session.  

YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA 



 Kevin Luetters, Community Development Director, talked with the Board regarding a nuisance 

property in Newburg. The Board would like to continue to monitor the situation as it is currently in tax sale. 

Kevin also spoke with the Board regarding a court case that may require a citizen to put in a new septic 

system as the old one is leaking out on the ground. If the Courts ask the County to replace the system, 

would the Board be willing to split the payments out rather than collecting the entire fee up front on taxes. 

This will be something the Board will vote on once it gets to that point but at this time all members were in 

agreement that they were willing to work on a payment plan with the citizen.   

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Stevenson to adjourn the Tuesday, September 17, 2024, meeting of 

the Jasper County Board of Supervisors.  

 YEA:  CUPPLES, STEVENSON, TALSMA   

 

__________________________________              __________________________________ 
            Jenna Jennings, Auditor                                           Brandon Talsma, Chairman 


